To: Kenneth Maun, Tax Assessor Collector

From: Laura Boatright, Chief Deputy
Date: August 8, 2016
Subject: License Plate Recycling

Recently we have looked into recycling the used license plates which are returned to our office when
the taxpayer receives new plates.

Researching the local recycle centers, we found that they will accept and recycle the plates, paying us
approximately $.15 per pound. (This amount can fluxuate due to current metal prices)

In speaking with the Department of Motor Vehicles it is their view that the funds be used for the
betterment of the employees of the tax office. Our plan is to follow their recommendation. We have
put procedures in place that supports this action.

Through recycling we are promoting a good image for the County as well as rewarding the hard work
that our staff puts forth to serve the taxpayers.

Sincerely,

Laura Boatright

Chief Deputy, Tax Assessor Collector



